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Submission 
 

1. Please provide your views on the proposal, including any objections or 
suggested revisions. 

 
Background 
 

Currently, the Market Rules prescribe that the Economic Regulation Authority (the ERA) 

must review the parameters “Margin_Peak” and “Margin_Off-Peak” once every three years.  

These parameters essentially set the level at which Verve Energy (and in theory other 

generators) are paid for providing the ancillary service of spinning reserve. 

 
Change Proposal 
 

Verve Energy has proposed to change the Market Rules so that the ERA is required to 

review the parameters “Margin_Peak” and “Margin_Off-Peak” annually instead of once every 

three years. 
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Perth Energy’s Views 
 

Perth Energy agrees with Verve Energy that the parameters that are used to effectively set 

the payment levels for providing spinning reserve should be reviewed more frequently than 

every three years as is currently the case.  A more frequent review of these parameters will 

help ensure more accurate cost recovery for the provision of this service. However, in an 

environment where ancillary service peak parameters are reset annually and as such the 

volatility of ancillary services costs faced by Market Participants may potentially increase, it is 

essential that all generators who wish to offer such services are able to do so – providing 

themselves with an opportunity to hedge these costs in639(e)12.1957( )-4.77687(t)-4.77687(h)1.3196289 
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3. Please indicate if the proposed change will have


